UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
REGION |
475 ALLENDALE ROAD
KING OF PRUSSIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19406-1415

October 31, 2005
Docket No. 03013667 License No. 45-15154-03

Will Iseman

Vice President of Operations
Danville Regional Medical Center
142 South Main Street

Danville, VA 24541

SUBJECT: INSPECTION NO. 03013667/2005001
Dear Mr. Iseman:

On July 12, 2005, Willie Lee of this office conducted a safety inspection at the above address of
activities authorized by the above listed NRC license. The inspection was an examination of
your licensed activities as they relate to radiation safety and to compliance with the
Commission’s regulations and the license conditions. The inspection consisted of observations
by the inspector, interviews with personnel, and a selected examination of representative
records. The enclosed inspection report documents the findings of the inspection, which were
discussed separately with you, Peter Leider, M.D. and George Sherouse, Ph.D. of your staff by
telephone at the conclusion of the inspection on September 28, 2005. The report identifies that
on July 12, 2005, you did not secure or maintain constant surveillance over a High Dose Rate
Remote Afterloader containing licensed material.

You will be advised by separate correspondence of the results of our enforcement deliberations.

Current NRC regulations are included on the NRC’s website at www.nrc.gov; select Nuclear
Materials; Medical, Industrial, and Academic Uses of Nuclear Material; then Toolkit Index
page. The current Enforcement Policy is included on the NRC’s website at www.nrc.gov; select
What We Do, Enforcement, then Enforcement Policy. Or you may obtain these documents
by contacting the Government Printing Office (GPO) toll-free at 1-888-293-6498. The GPO is
open from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. EST, Monday through Friday (except Federal holidays).

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter will be
made available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from
the NRC’s document system (ADAMS), accessible from the NRC Web site at
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. The enclosed inspection report will not be made
available for public inspection in the Public Document Room or electronically from ADAMS
because it contains specific information concerning the isotopes, activities and locations of
radioactive material authorized by your license.




W. Iseman 2
Danville Regional Medical Center

Your cooperation with us is appreciated.
Sincerely,
Original signed by George Pangburn

George Pangburn, Director
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

Enclosure:
Inspection Report No. 03013667/2005001 (Not Public in ADAMS)

cc:
Peter J. Leider, M.D., Radiation Safety Officer
Commonwealth of Virginia



W. Iseman
Danville Regional Medical Center

Distribution:
D. J. Holody, RI
S. Villar, RI

DOCUMENT NAME: E:\Filenet\ML053070059.wpd

SISP Review Complete: WLee

After declaring this document “An Official Agency Record” it will be released to the Public.

To receive a copy of this document, indicate in the box: “C” = Copy w/o attach/encl “E” = Copy w/ attach/encl “N” = No copy
OFFICE DNMS/RI I N [oNmsRI | [|oNwmsRI |
NAME Wlee/WJL Phenderson/PDH GPangburn/GCP
DATE 10/27/05 10/29/05 11/02/05

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY




